

## OFFICE OF THEIR SHIRKING

## COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES HALLOF JUSTICE



ROBERT G. LUNA, SHERIFF

February 16, 2024

Sharmaine Moseley, Executive Director Sheriff Civilian Oversight Commission World Trade Center 350 South Figueroa, Suite 288 Los Angeles, California 90071

Dear Ms. Moseley:

LOS ANGELES COUNTY SHERIFF'S DEPARTMENT RESPONSE TO THE CIVILIAN OVERSIGHT COMMISSION'S REQUEST FOR A WRITTEN RESPONSE TO THE COMMISSION'S BUDGET STAFF REPORT

Thank you for the Civilian Oversight Commission's (COC) request dated February 13, 2024, seeking a written response to the COC staff report on the Los Angeles County Sheriff's Department (Department) Budget Priorities for Fiscal Year 2024-25. The COC staff report consisted of two primary recommendations, which involved the recommendation for the Department to continue publishing the budget status reports and that the Chief Executive Office (CEO) and Board of Supervisors (Board) approve the Department's budget priorities and unmet needs, including: Boiler Replacement, Development of Employee Wellness Center, Taser Program, and Additional Captains based on a COC recommendation.

The Department has reviewed your report, and we are grateful for your support on these priority areas. As requested, the Department will continue to provide and publicly post the Budget Status Report by no later than the second week of January each year and submit copies to the CEO, the Board, and the COC.

211 WEST TEMPLE STREET, LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012

A Tradition of Service

Should you have any concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at

Sincerely,

ROBERT G. LUNA, SHERIFF

JILL TORRES
ASSISTANT SHERIFF
CHIEF FINANCIAL AND
ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER